

# Southern Tier Orchid Society

#### **Executive Board**

#### President

Jnx Xancada 607-372-2719

ouaquagaonchenango@gmail.com

#### Vice President

Carol Bayles 607-275-9090 cjb4@cornell.edu

#### Treasurer

Jane Trey 607-724-5358 jtrey@stny.rr.com

#### Secretary

Carol Brunnabend 607-785-7360 cbrunnabend@stny.rr.com

#### **AOS** Representative

Pete O'Connell 607-423-1202

petermoconnell@yahoo.com

#### Members-at-large

Anne (Tinker) Quain 607-797-1383 anneetinker@yahoo.com

Sharon Voorhees 607-739-7898 sassvoor@gmail.com

Luis Matienzo 607-754-5702 Imatienzo@stny.rr.com

#### Newsletter & Membership

Linda Mandeville 607-227-1563 Irmandeville@stny.rr.com

#### Show Chair Anne Quain

Web Page

http://www.storchidsociety.com/

# May/June 2017

#### **NEXT MEETINGS:**

August 27, 2:00 MEMBER PICNIC!!

\*\*Member's Picnic at Anne's! \*\*

September 17, 2:00 First United Methodist Church

\*\*Annual Orchid Auction!! \*\*

#### IN THIS ISSUE

Don't miss our September 17th meeting:

\*\* ORCHID AUCTION!! \*\*\*

This will be a wonderful opportunity to obtain some flowering beauties for your collection!!

## Meeting NOTES

September meeting is our Orchid Auction, and will be held downstairs at the church, so please park in the rear parking lot and use the back entrance of the Church:

Meeting location:

First United Methodist Church 53 McKinley Ave. Endicott, NY 13760

#### **EDITOR'S NOTE**

Contributions, including pictures, to the STOS newsletter from members are welcomed. Contributions must be submitted by the  $5^{\text{th}}$  day of each month to the editor.

If you have difficulties with the electronic format of this newsletter, please contact the webmaster at: southerntierorchidsociety@gmail.com



# Southern Tier Orchid Society You are Invited !!!!!

WHAT: Annual Summer Picnic (Rain or Shine!!)

WHEN: Sunday afternoon, August 27th, 2017 at 2:00 pm

WHERE: At the home of: Anne Tinker Quain

163 Crary Avenue

Binghamton, New York 13905

<u>Food and Beverage</u>: Please bring a dish to pass. Pulled pork, hot dogs, rolls, snacks, drinks and table service will be provided.

Entertainment: Large in-ground pool for swimming, if desired. Children welcome, if supervised.

RSVP by August 24th to: Anne Quain; 607-797-1383 (leave message)

\*\*NOTE: A "Reminder" of the Picnic will be sent out again later in August!

#### Minutes for April

Jnx brought the general meeting together following the Committee meeting. March meeting notes were approved by the members.

Treasurer's report: Jane Trey reported we have \$9,560.00.

#### Old business:

- We still need some housing for the judges. Let Anne Quain know if you are able to house a judge.
- Tee shirts are still available to order. Still need an order of six.
- There will be 2 vendors at the show.

New business: The upcoming orchid show was discussed.

There is an orchid plant sale in Philly.

There will no May meeting.

The picnic will be the last Sunday in August - the 27th at Anne Quains' house starting at 1 pm. Food will be provided and members are asked to bring a dish to pass.

Pete was thanked for providing the orchids for the auction.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:25 PM and the auction proceeded.

Respectfully submitted, Carol Brunnabend, Secretary

#### Treasurer's Report

Jane Trey presented the treasurer's report, stating that we currently have an account balance of \$9,560.

#### April Show Table

Because of our April auction, there was no Show Table during April meeting.

#### MAY SHOW A GREAT SUCCESS!!

The 2017 Southern Tier Orchid Show was held on May 20-21 at center court at the Oakdale Mall in Johnson City. The show was a success with 8 colorful displays and two vendors -- Fair Orchids and Wades' Orchids. The show was an AOS-sanctioned event with judges coming from out of town. Many ribbons were awarded as well as several plaques. The display by the Central New York Orchid Society in Syracuse did particularly well. Everyone worked hard to put the show together and represented STOS well.

On Sunday, Pete O'Connell did an outstanding job running the repotting clinic. This was the first time we have done this event at the show. Every member and new sign-ups went home with a free seedling. Remaining plants were raffled off, bringing in some funds to STOS.

The vendors seemed satisfied despite this being a small venue for them and were willing to come back next year. Both of the vendors are even willing to be speakers at one of our meetings. We are looking forward to next year when we will try to get back to a date in April before Mother's Day.

Photo below from our show—Wade's pretty award winner: RLC. Oconee CirclexRNC Elaine Taylor. Photo Courtesty of Geof Gould.



#### Annual STOS Auction in September!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! September 17th is the date for our STOS annual Orchid Auction! Spread the word to your friends!! This is a great opportunity for all to add some beautiful new orchids to your collections! (\*\*Many different varieties, that cannot be found at local greenhouses, Lowes', etc.!) The meeting/auction will be held DOWNSTAIRS in the church, so please park in the back parking lot and use the rear entrance. Stay tuned for more information to follow in our September Newsletter!

#### Monthly Checklist for May and June

#### Cattleya

The last of the spring-flowering types -- those that flower from a ripened hard pseudobulb -- will be finishing, while the first summer-blooming types will be showing buds on their rapidly growing, soft pseudobulbs. Both may need potting, as signaled by deteriorating mix, this month. The spring bloomers present no problems, as you will be dealing with fully ripe, well-hardened pseudobulbs. They will be ready to root on the mature front pseudobulb and will establish quickly. The summer bloomers, will be brittle and may be in bud. Nonetheless, experienced growers know that unless potted now, they may not root later, as this type tends to be seasonal in its rooting behavior. Stake the lead growth to avoid breakage. May can still present some changing light conditions that can lead to burning of the foliage if the plants have not been properly acclimatized. Allow them to build up their tolerance to higher light gradually. Changing light and temperatures can also be the source of some frustration when trying to determine when plants need watering. While cattleyas will be entering into a period of rapid growth starting this

month, they have still not built up sufficient momentum to be significantly slowed by your missing a day or two of watering owing to dark weather. As always, it is safer to err on the dry side than on the wet. It is important, though, especially to the summer bloomers. Too much shade will cause rapidly developing inflorescences to droop unattractively.



*Cattleya purpurata*, formerly in the genus *Laelia*, is without a doubt one of the most stately orchids to bloom in this season. © G. Allikas

### <u>Paphiopedilum</u>

The Paphiopedilum Maudiae types will be well into their season now, so a careful eye should be used toward staking. Do not be too anxious to stake, however. Many of this type, if staked too soon, will develop nodding flowers that do not face the observer. It is better to allow the flowers to ripen naturally, then support the spike right below the ovary for best display. This is especially common in Paphiopedilum fairrieanum-derived hybrids. If you have to do something when you first see the emerging spikes, just put the stake in the pot next to the spiking growth. Not only will this help you, but you will be

able to see where the spikes are, so you can continue to pay attention to their development. The multifloral types will be entering their most active growth phase, so lots of light, water and fertilizer are called for to mature their large growths. Many will be spiking in the next couple of months, so be on the lookout for the emerging inflorescences. These may benefit from earlier staking than most, as the inflorescences grow so quickly in some cases that they can be quite soft. Again, best support is right below the ovary of the first flower. This will allow the most natural presentation of the blooms.

#### Phalaenopsis

Except for the latest-spiking plants, all phalaenopsis should be ready for potting or already potted. Because phalaenopsis are tropical plants, they tend to be seasonal in their rooting behavior. The critical point for potting is when new roots emerge from the base of the plant. This is absolutely the best time to repot a phalaenopsis. The summer-flowering types, based on Doritis background, have ideally already been potted and are becoming freshly established, ready to support their soon-to-emerge spikes for the summer season. Phalaenopsis potted at the right point in their growth cycle will reestablish almost immediately, with fresh roots growing into the new medium nearly uninterrupted. As soon as the flush of new root growth is seen, begin regular watering and fertilizing to make maximum use of the major growing season. Do not get over-exuberant with your watering, though, allowing water to splash between plants. This can be a source of infection for both water-borne pathogens and viral contamination. Phalaenopsis are much more susceptible to virus than was previously thought. Take extra care to keep your collection free of bacterial and viral problems, which you can accomplish by maintaining a clean growing area.

Courtesy of AOS.org - The AOS thanks Ned Nash and James Rose for this essay

#### Upcoming Meetings

June-August ~ Summer hiatus

August 27 ~ Summer Picnic at Anne Quains'!

September 17 ~ Orchid Auction!
October 15 ~ Speaker to be announced

Please remember that these are tentative and subject to last minute change.